City of Hernitage Creek

Minutes
Regular Scheduled Meeting done in person and virtually
August 14, 2023

The Honorable Mayor Williams of the City of Heritage Creek met with the City Council in a
Regular Scheduled Meeting on August 14, 2023 at 7:30 pm.

Roll Call

Billy Mitchell P Tammy Lloyd P Joe Soeder P
Benny Warford P Angie Soeder 2 Mary Jean Whitehouse P
Prayer

Council Member Warford gave the prayer.

Pledge
Council Member Mitchell led the Pledge.

Meeting Minutes
Council Member Warford made a motion to approve the July 10, 2023 regular meeting minutes,
seconded by Council Member Lloyd. Motion carried 6-0.

Financial Report July 2023

Council Member Warford made a motion to approve the July 2023 financial report. Council
Member Whitehouse seconded the motion. Motion carried 6-0.

Police Department — July 2023

Chief Kaiser presented the monthly police report and answered all questions. Ivan Romero
spoke about his JCPS transportation issues. There was discussion including allowing the
pavilion to be used as a bus stop. Council Member Warford spoke about creating a resolution to
express the City’s disapproval of the way things are being handled.

Community Club

The city yard sale will be on September 9", and the junk pick up is scheduled for September
15" through the 171,

Unfinished Business

The city clerk gave the Fischer Homes update. There was one July closing. There are currently

10 homes under contract, 20 closing to date, 30 lots available to sell, and 2 market homes
available.

Mayor Williams informed the Council that the pavilion should be completed this week.
Council Member Joe Soeder will contact an electrician. The renting of the pavilion was
discussed, and the mayor and council will hold a special meeting to discuss.
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New Business

Mayor Williams informed the council of the need for a sidewalk to the pavilion at a cost of
$2000. He stated that since we had originally anticipated the completion in the fiscal year
ending June 30, 2023, the pavilion construction was mistakenly not included in the 2023-2024
budget. He requested that $36,500 be taken out of reserve to pay for the pavilion construction
which would include the sidewalk. Council Member Joe Soeder made a motion to approve,
seconded by Council Member Angie Soeder. Motion carried 6-0. Council Member Warford
suggesting looking into a walking trail around the pavilion area for residents.

There was discussion concerning hiring a shredding company so that residents could dispose of
sensitive documents safely and securely. Chief Kaiser said that he would also look into a
prescription drug disposal program.

Resident Comments

Cordelia Booker inquired as to the barking dog policy, and Chief Kaiser said he would get with
her after the meeting to discuss further. A resident asked the status of the Louisville Water
Company fixing the streets that were uneven, and Mayor Williams said he would look into.
Karen Skinner asked why there wasn’t a sidewalk at Loyal Drive and Cedar Creek Road. Kim
Davis talked about the poor condition of some yards. A resident asked about whether fences
were allowed around electrical boxes. Paul Bischoff talked about people leaving their garbage
cans at the street. There was discussion concerning the proposed patio homes and closing
Vision Place to prevent through traffic. Karen Skinner asked when the next newsletter would
be sent out and informed that we would be sending out within the next couple weeks. There

was discussion concerning the meeting on August 21* concerning the project at 8300 Cooper
Chapel Road.

Council Comments
There were no council comments.

Mayor Comments
There were no mayor comments.

Close Meeting
Council Member Joe Soeder made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Council Member Warford.
Motion carried 6-0. The meeting closed at 8:30 pm.

Fred D, Williams, Mayor

Angela Refnolds, City Clerk
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